Willamette Motor Club
Meeting Minutes
May 17, 2018
 Round Table Pizza/Keizer

Members Present:  Steve Newby, Rob Riedel, Deb Riedel, Chris Davie, Ed Dilkes, Ed Penna, Aspen Padilla, Ricky Smith, Benjamin Tanner, Paul Hawkins, Mike Glass, Charles Cope, Ripley Bryant, Barry Warren, Emalee Newby, John Juhring
Guest:  Gail Glass, Kobie Churchill, Terri Churchill, Auston Churchill

John called the meeting to order at 7:39. John recognized our 3 new guests, Kobie, Terri (mom) Auston Churchill.  They were at the last event and decide to come to the meeting.  Auston said that he was going to do the driver’s school but his car broke coming off the trailer so he missed it.

John asked if everyone had a chance to read the minutes and if there were no corrections could he get a motion to approve the minutes.  Steve made a motion to approve the minutes as written, Paul seconded.  Motion passed

Webmaster Report  Ben said that the new site is doing well.

Old Business
Review of event #2  Chairman John, Co-chair Paul.  John gave kudos to Paul.  John thought the event went real well.  Everyone liked the course.  There were 104 entries and the club 
Trailer Update  John said that the concession window should ship in 2 weeks.
Cones  John said that Chris had brought a cone to the event.  Did we want to purchase new cones?  Steve made a motion to buy 100 cones.  Chris seconded.  Motion carried with a vote of 14 for 1 opposes.
 Hillclimbs  Charles said that Jacqueline from Maryhill said that someone said something about the cattle guard she is not going to worry about installing a new one.  Flyers for Maryhill will be sent out the second week in June.  Deb said she will be doing them by June 9th. We no longer mail out mailer for the hillclimbs Deb does a mass email through Motorsports Reg.  BLM is going to be doing a 5 year lease at Biblecreek.
Mini club will be doing there event on Wednesday June 27th.  Charles asked Steve if he could fix the tongue on the trailer.  Steve said that he would run a new bead on the trailer.

New Business
Event #3  Daggett’s Dash May 20th McKay High School.  Chairman Matt Jaszkowiak, Co-chair Mike Glass.  Event Setup day will be Saturday at 6:30, volunteers for setup are:  John, Steve, Ricky, Ed, Ed, Barry.  Emalee will do safety steward as Mike is co-chair. Timing will be done by Ben & Chris morning, Ben & John in the afternoon.  Other key position will be done by the respected people for those positions.
Safety Vest  John thought it would be nice to get special safety vest for event chairs and the safety steward.  Emalee said that she didn’t think we needed them.  Steve wanted to know how much he was talking about spending for them.  John didn’t know.  Discussion was table until John & Ed could do research on vests.
PA system  John thought we needed some type of PA system.  Steve said that the club turn down a PA system that Charles had brought last Nov.  Emalee said that Ed Penna was going to bring a mega phone that he had for people who wanted to use it at events.  Ed said that he brought it, that it was either in timing trailer or in the storage.
Review of event chair for the rest of the year  Emalee told the club that autocross event chairs, co-chairs are as follows:  June 30/July 1st  Ryan Davis co-chair John Juhring, July 22 Don Emerson co-chair Ricky Smith, Sept 23 Ed Penna co-chair Ben Tanner, Oct. 7th Steve Newby co-chair Chris Newby.  Hillclimbs  Aug. 4th & 5th Charles Cope co-chair Ryan Davis  Sept. 15 &16 Charles Cope co-chair Rob Riedel 
Motorsports Reg.  John asked Steve about Motorsports Reg.  Steve told the club that he has been trying to fix a registration glitch in Motorsports Reg.  He said that when you enter to run in your class and than try to enter again for run only, that the registration changes your class to a run only too.  He is trying to figure out if this is a  problem or if the program won’t let you do to separate classes under 1 registration.

Other New Business
New Radios
John said that Ed Dilkes came to him and wanted to purchase 6 new radios for the club.  Emalee said that she didn’t think the club needed to buy 6 new radios that it would cost the club over a $1000.00 for new radios.  John said that he believes that we should have radios for tech, event chairs, safety steward & Registration.  Chris said that he didn’t want a radio that he wouldn’t use it.  Tech & Registration can use the radios before the event starts and when we are a break. Emalee said that Steve has also brought a couple of our radios for the club to use if needed.  Ricky said that he appreciates the fact that we have brought radios but he thinks the club shouldn’t be using our radios that it isn’t right to be always borrowing from Steve & Emalee. John said that he thought we should shop around and see if we could get the radios cheaper than what Steve & Emalee could provide.  Emalee explained that they could probably get radios cheaper online because those are mega dealers and they can buy wholesale cheaper than her.  She also relayed the history, that Pacific Public Safety has had a relationship with the club since they took over supplying and servicing radios for the club after they found out that Day Wireless (Motorola) were charging over $1000 for hillclimb radio rentals.  That for several years they supplied their own equipment in exchange for entry into the hillclimb.  Since then the club purchased radios from them, they have not been charged for any servicing of the club electronics.  That if they decide to buy them on-line that they should also purchase programming software and cables and budget maintenance.
 Steve told John to go ahead and research the radios and we could bring it up at the next club meeting and see if the club wanted to purchase the new radios.          
Timing Equipment  John said that one of the timing boxes need to be fix.  Steve said that he would look into it. 
Sanderson Field Chris asked about Sanderson Field and if we were supposed to be getting the insurance for the event.  Emalee said that if she remember correctly that we were suppose to pay for the site.  She wasn’t sure if we had done that or not but she would check.  Emalee said that the minutes say that Ryan would like us to pay site fee that they would do registration and supply all the equipment.  The profits would be split 50/50 after expenses.  Expenses would be site fee insurance bottle water and ice.  John said that he would check with Ryan and find out if we should get insurance or if they were getting it.
Steve said that he would create a Facebook event page.
Parades  Ed asked if he should organize the parades this year.  Emalee said that next year she would like to see us do some different parades that Dallas, Keizer, Aumsville and Sheridan all have parades and it would be nice to get our face out to new people.  This year’s parades are as follows Homer Davenport Aug. 5th Sublimity Sept. 8 Veteran’s Day parade Nov 11th
Announcements Chris said that Silverton is doing their pet parade this Saturday at 10 am anyone who would like to bring their pet and join him is welcome to do so.
Charles said that the trophy shop on Market is no longer in business.  This is the place that we had all our trophies done.
John asked for a motion to adjourn.  Steve made a motion to adjourn, Ed seconded.  Motion carried
Meeting adjourned at 8:52  


Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Emalee Newby,  WMC Secretary 
June 17, 2018






